
TOWN OF LINCOLN
BURNETT COUNTY

WISCONSIN

The regular monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, September 11, 2019 at 7:00 pm at the Lincoln 
Town Hall.

PRESENT:  Joe Peterson, Cory Jackson, Stacy Gaffney, Wanda Washkuhn, Jim Peterson and Michael 
Verdon.

ABSENT:  Steve Washkuhn

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Joe Peterson at 7:00 pm.

Motion to approve the minutes from the August 14, 2019 regular meeting was made by Cory Jackson, 
seconded by Joe Peterson.  2-0 motion carried.

Motion to approve the August Treasurer’s report was made by Joe Peterson, seconded by Cory Jackson.
2-0 motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Michael Verdon was present with questions regarding the water situation on 
Helsene/Olsen roads.   This was discussed on the next agenda item of Road Maintenance.  He also 
questioned why the township does not put meeting notices in the paper.  It was explained that the Town
is required to post in three public places, which they do at the Town Hall, Perida and Karlsborg 
cemeteries, and also on the Town’s website.  By doing this, costly advertising is not required.

ROAD MAINTENANCE:    Patching on Helsene has been completed.  Jim also removed some leaning
trees on roads.  Jim asked when the mower will be available.  Sand Lake will contact Jim when it is 
ready to be picked up.

Steve was absent from the meeting but provided information on the water situation on Helsene/Olsen 
roads.   He met John Hennessey from the Highway Department at the location to see if shooting 
elevations would be feasible.  John stated it would not do any good to take elevations as the problem is 
obvious.   He felt that possibly a culvert could be replaced at the driveway of Al Belisle.  Landowner 
would be responsible for paying for the culvert and possibly the township could pay to install.   This 
issue will be discussed at future meetings.

OLD BUSINESS:  Joe talked with Mark Krause regarding the surveying of Perida Cemetery.   He has 
partially completed the surveying.   The fence at Perida has been painted.  The fence does need to be 
straightened.

Correspondence was reviewed.

Motion to approve monthly bills as presented was made by Joe Peterson, seconded by Cory Jackson.  
2-0 motion carried.

Future agenda items:   Annual review for Jim Peterson.   Budget workshop to follow next month’s 
meeting.



With no further business to come before the Board, motion to adjourn was made by Cory Jackson, 
seconded by Joe Peterson.  2-0 motion carried.

_____________________________                                   _____________________________
Joe Peterson                                                                         Cory Jackson

_____________________________   
Dated

Respectfully submitted by Wanda Washkuhn, Clerk


